
  

 
 

Worthy Brothers, 
 

Groundhog Day Greetings Brothers of Council 11187, 
 

On this past Groundhog Day Feb. 2nd, Punxsutawney Phil, 
that famous Spring predicting rodent did not see his shadow.  
This supposedly indicates an early Spring.  Phil's current 
accuracy according to Google is around 40 %.  Flip a coin.  
FYI- the origins of Groundhog day can be traced back to 
Candlemas and the blessing of the Church's candles for the 
year.  With all of the recent sun we are experiencing how 
could anyone NOT see their own shadow and rejoice at the 
end of this winterseason.  Spring is just around the corner.  
The morning light is coming earlier and earlier each day. We 
know this because every day my wife and I leave for work at 
7 AM, we get to witness HIS promise to us of a new day.  
Sorta like the movie GroundHog Day. 
 

February is once again a busy month for our Council.  We 
have our final Pancake Breakfast of the year on Sunday, 
February 11th.  Afterwards, we need some help to move 
essential equipment and supplies to the PAC in preparation 
for the first Lenten Fish Fry on the following Friday.  This 
process will start around 1 pm as the Pancake breakfast guys 
are finishing serving and cleaning up.  Please lend your  
helping hands on this day. Brother Frank will also have sign 
up rosters for all 6 weeks of the Fish Fry's so you can  
reserve your favorite spot on the team. 
 

We are having a new member exemplification on Sunday, 
Feb. 18th at Mark Decker's house starting at 2 pm.  We are 
fortunate and blessed to be welcoming several new  
members to our council.  One of the expected new  
members at this meeting will be Mr. Bob Blades.  He is  
officially a new member of our Catholic faith and Church, 
thus eligible to join our ranks.  He has accepted the invite to 
join.  Many of you know him as one of the regular  
ministers of golf and Seton festival volunteer.  Bob, and his 
wife Pat, have been quite active in various Seton  
ministries for many years. 
 

The Church has also requested that all of the Knights who 
wish to continue with the First Sunday of the month  
greeter ministry program to participate in a formal greeter/
welcome center training done by Seton Pastoral  
Associate, Mary Maresch.  She has put several notices in the 
Church bulletin and on the website.  Brother George Bartos 
will give a brief overview of how this is now  
working at our next meeting. 
 

Also, our council has submitted our Annual Survey of  
Fraternal Activities to Supreme which reports how many 
service hours members of the council have done along with 
how much we gave to charities.  Get ready guys because this 
is truly impressive. We gave $XXX in charitable  
disbursements and supplied 10,156 hours of service. This 
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Chancellor’s Corner - OUR CHURCH 
 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 
 

A few years ago, we can all remember going to Mass in the 
PAC while our church was being renovated.  What we may 
not have known was some of the background as to how the 
renovation was started, and the thought process behind it.  I 
want to thank Frank Hare for bringing this Renovation  
Story, dated 7/30/23, to my attention.  It is 64 pages long. As 
a result, I am going to take a small part and discuss it here. 
 

The intent of the committee, utilizing the teachings of the 
Catechism of the Catholic Church CCC 1180, was to plan 
this project to “create a space that reflects the sacred nature 
of the Mass and Eucharist.”  “Christians construct buildings 
for divine worship,…churches are not simply gathering  
places but signify and make visible the Church living in this 
space, the dwelling of God with men.” 
 

Vatican II guided the committee as it dealt with artwork and 
architecture.  Artwork should be composed of signs and 
symbols of heavenly realities, per the Sacrosanctum  
Concilium.  Architecture would be guided by Built of Living 
Stone, Architecture and Worship, written by the US  
Conference of Catholic Bishops.  It instructs on how to  
design places of worship that are dignified, beautiful and 
suited to the sacred celebrations. 
 

So, look around at some of the features of the Church as you 
worship and try to understand the thought process behind 
each piece of artwork, and how the design reflects the  
committee’s intent. 
 

Raymond Ganem 
Chancellor 

Happy Valentines Day!!! 

was from January 1, 2023 thru December 31, 2023.  Many 
hands do make light work. 
 

I would personally like you to see you, in person, in our Par-
ish Activity Center this Lent.  Forget the shadows and reflect 
HIS light.  Then, all will know the Good News that Spring is 
here to stay and darkness will not overcome it  
because of you! 
 

Vivat Jesus, 
 

Francis Wilamosky 

Grand Knight 
grandknight@kofc11187.com 
 

ps.. The upcoming 27th Annual Catholic Mens Conferences 
is on Feb. 24 at the Ohio State Fairgrounds.  We are a  
sponsor and have received a couple of FREE tickets with 
parking passes available to anyone.  One is for the women’s 
and one for the men’s.  First come first serve. 
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Membership Meeting Notes - January 10, 2024  

 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 7:00 
pm with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

Roll Call of Officers:  Missing were the Chaplain and Deputy Grand 
Knight, both excused. Ralph Blamer motioned to approve the minutes 
from last month’s meeting, 2nd by Dan M. Murphy.  Voted upon and 
passed. 
 

Chaplain Report:   Absent, no report. 
 

Membership and Reading of Applications:   Mark Decker read the 
names of two candidates that have completed their Form 100, Robert 
Dominguez and Uche Nwagwu.  George Wolfer registered  
electronically through Supreme.  Next Exemplification will be in  
February at his house. Currently we have 258 members that includes 1 
new member obtained in January and 2 transfers.  
 

Grand Knight Report:   GK Francis Wilamosky welcomed our  
newest members and asked them to introduce themselves, Michael 
Gromosky newest member as of 1/7/04 and Edward Swierz who  
transferred from St. Matthews and Shawn Ellis who transferred from 
St. Pius.  Received a thank you card from the Seton St. Vincent de 
Paul Society for our recent donation, another thank you card from the 
Seton Parish staff for our Christmas Basket and a Christmas card from 
Dustin Goodchild and the St. Paul Outreach team at St. Thomas  
University.  Received an email from Council 10876 at St. Edward’s in 
Granville with some available seats on their charter bus to attend the 
National March for Life in Washington DC on 1/19/24.  The Cash 
Bonanza raffle tickets can be picked up on 2/11/24 at St. Paul’s in 
Westerville, Werner Christian will need someone to go with him.  
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report,  
everything balanced and reconciled, to the officers, program chairs, 
and those who requested a copy, let him know if there are any  
questions or if anyone else wants a copy.  The first 6-month audit was 
conducted tonight by the Trustees. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare thanked those paying their 
2024 dues on line, still waiting for 63 members to pay, a 2nd notice 
will be mailed to them next week.  Emailed all members on 1/3/24 the 
Annual Survey of Franteranl Activity listing your hours of effort, 
please return a completed copy to him via either email, text, mail or in 
person.  Received a statement for C for our Councils per capita 
amount. 
 

Chancellor Report:   Ray Ganem mentioned that today the Ohio 
House voted to override the Governor’s veto of HB 68 bill banning 
trans surgery for minors and sports participation, goes to the Senate 
which will vote to override on 1/24/24. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker, no report.  
 

Warden Report:  Werner Christian, no report. 
 

Trustees Report:  Wayne Patterson stated the Trustees completed the 
required semi-annual audit prior to this evening’s Membership  
Meeting so now the Financial Secretary can submit it. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich reminded all Directors to submit to 
him a write up on any event that has occurred so he can get it listed on 
our Council’s Program Report which he submits to the State. 
 

Church Director:  Wayne Patterson stated that Father Leo was very 
pleased with the vestments the Council recently purchased for the  
Parish.  There is a need for additional Eucharistic Ministers. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Faithful Navigator Wayne Patterson 
stated that the December Assembly Meeting was cancelled, the next 
one is 1/17/24 with a prime rib dinner starting at 6:45 pm in the PAC, 
please bring items for the Veterans as there will be a drawing for a 
$XXX gift card for those bringing something.  If interested in  

becoming a 4th degree member, let him know. 
 

Community Report:  Dan M. Murphy, no report. 
 

 Youth Director:  Al Kluczynski indicated that Supreme is offering 
$XXX scholarships to Catholic schools that are renewable for 4 years 
to Knights children or grandchildren.  Let him know if you have a 
nomination for the “Youth of the Year” award. 
 

Family Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Right to Life:  Mike Gohr reported that the Respect for Life  
Community is collecting diapers and baby items for their Pack and 
Play initiative.  The National March for Life is 1/19/24 in Washington 
DC and there will be a Right to Life mass at the Cathedral on 1/22/24 
with the Bishop. 
 

Public Relations:  Absent, no report. 
 

Basketball Free Throw Contest:  George Bartos needs several  
volunteers to help him with the K of C Free Throw Contest for both 
girls and boys, ages 9 to 14, in the PAC on Sunday, 1/14/24 from 4 to 
6 pm, for Seton SPY and Religious Ed along with St. Pius X PSR and 
Our Lady of Miraculous Medal students.  St. Pius X Council 5253 will 
hold their contest on 1/24 & 25/24 during the Parish School gym  
classes from 8:15 -10:55 am and 12:55-2:15 pm. 
 

Game Night with the Knights:  Mark Decker reported the next one is 
1/20/24 from 7 - 10:30 pm in the PAC with Euchre and Poker being 
played.  Plan on attending as this provides Knights and their wives 
with a fun night out with other Knights.  Bring a perspective Knight 
candidate.  
 

Transportation Ministry:  Mark Decker reported that Seton Parish 
St. Vincent de Paul Society plans to partner with the Knights on this 
ministry.  On 1/8/24 he and Vince Pulles representing the Knights 
along with Mike Gohr and Dan M. Murphy representing St. Vincent 
de Paul meet with the Transportation Ministry committee at St. Paul’s 
in Westville as their program has been operational for 10 years. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Mike Gohr mentioned the next one is after 
masses the weekend of 1/20-21/24, help is needed, Chuck Slaby will 
be sending out an email next week. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare and the Fish Fry committee have set prices for 
2024, $XXX increase for dine in only, carryout prices remain the same 
as 2023.  Will have a sign-up sheet for various roles at the Pancake 
Breakfast on 1/14/24.  Looking for new members on the Fish Fry  
committee, if interested let him know.  Planning a work party in the 
PAC kitchen on 2/3/24 starting at 9 am to clean and prepare for the 
fish fries.  Ray Ganem checked into getting an ad in the Pickerington 
Magazine, cost is $XXX for a third of a page and $XXX for half page 
for two months, too late for this year, need to consider in December 
for 2025. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

MOTION:  Wayne Patterson made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Church Budget to purchase 4 dinners at the K of C Clergy Dinner on 
1/28/24 at the Villa Milano, 2nd by Mark Decker.  Discussion occurred, 
voted upon and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Public Relations Budget to sponsor the Mens and Womens  
Conference, 2nd by Wayne Patterson.  Discussion occurred, voted upon 
and passed. 
 

MOTION:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Bishop Griffin Resource Center, 2nd by Mike 
Gohr.  Discussion occurred, voted upon and passed. 
 

New Business:  None 
 

Field Agent Report:  Absent, no report. 
 
 
 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 3) 
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District Deputy Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Brothers in Need:   Mike Welling, Maureen Patterson, Joie Patterson, 
Declan Patterson, Jeff Samborsky, Gene Ebert, Franzisca Christian, 
Jean Eichas, Tricia Bliss, Sandra Blamer, Richard Douglas, Kim  
Mason, Lexie Hilbert, Nick Maul, John & Mary Margaret Adjoran, 
Diane Glhepr, Chuck Graysbro, Diane Dinkin, Sarah Rigsby, Lou 
Silverman, Margaret LaRose, and Father Sunder. 
 

Lecturer Report:  Steve Blevins informed us that every time we  
recite the Nicene Creed and say “consubstantial”, we reemphasize that 
Jesus was not only man, but divine, of the same substance as God the 
Father.  The Creeds are the earliest way the faith was taught and a 
unifier of our beliefs. 
 

SOS Fund:  $XXX was collected this evening for the “Support our  
Seminarians”.  
 

GK Francis Wilamosky officially closed the meeting at 7:50 pm with 
prayer and invited everyone to join us for a social gathering in the 
PAC’s kitchen.  Next Business Planning Meeting is scheduled for  
January 30th at 6:30 pm and Membership Meeting is scheduled for 
February 7th at 7:00 pm, rosary prayed at 6:30. 
 

Business Planning Meeting Notes - January 30, 2024  
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky called the meeting to order at 6:34 
pm with a prayer. 
 

Grand Knight Report:  GK Francis Wilamosky has two tickets for 
the Men’s Conference on Sat., 2/24/24, and one ticket for the  
Women’s Conference on Sat., 2/17/24, both at the Ohio Expo Center, 
Kasich Hall.  If you know of anyone interested in these free tickets, 
contact the GK. 
 

Deputy Grand Knight Report:  Chuck Slaby reported that he has 6 
other adults interested in creating and leading a new teen scripture 
study program, planning a meeting in Hermann Hall on 2/3/24 at 9 to 
10 am. If anyone is interested, let him know.  
 

Chaplain Report:  Absent, no report. 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  DJ Murphy sent out the financial report to the 
officers, program chairs, and those who requested a copy, let him 
know if there are any questions or if anyone else wants a copy.   
Received a $XXX check from Richard Houze with a $XXX donation 
to the Council and the other $XXX donation to the K of C Coat Drive. 
 

Financial Secretary Report:  Frank Hare mentioned that there are 
still 30 members who have not paid their 2024 dues. Plans to mail out 
2nd notices this week.  2 members have transferred to another Council 
and 1 member has withdrawn.  Received a letter from David Bushnell 
who has moved to KY and is a member of a very small Parish, but will 
continue being a member of our Council.  Filed the “Annual Survey of 
Fraternal Activity” report and thanked the 25 members that completed 
their survey. 
 

Chancellor Report:  Ray Ganem, no report. 
 

Advocate Report:  Mark Decker, no report. 
 

Warden Report:  Warner Christian, no report. 
 

Membership:  Mark Decker has 4 new members for the 2/18/24  
Exemplification at his house starting at 2 pm, invited current Knights 
to attend.  The candidates are Robert Dominguez, Robert Blades Jr., 
Uche Nwagwu and George Wolfer. 
 

Trustees Report:  Thom Laughery, no report. 
 

Programs and Committees 
 

Program Director:  Bob Coholich reminded all Directors to submit to 
him a write up on any event that has occurred so he can get it listed on 
our Council’s Program Report.  Let him know of any names for “Of 
the Year Awards” for Knight, Family, Youth and Clergy which are 

Membership Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 2) due the end of March.  
 

Church Director:  Absent, no report. 
 

Report of the Fourth Degree:  Absent, no report. 
 

Community Report:  Dan M. Murphy, no report. 
 

Youth Director: Al Kluczynski, no report. 
 

Family Director:  Chuck Slaby stated that the Easter Egg Hunt will be 
3/30/24, Saturday before Easter.  Plans to encourage people to attend 
Good Friday service.  Has prayer cards that will be passed out. 
 

Right to Life:  Absent, no report. 
 

Public Relations:   Absent, no report. 
 

Game Night with the Knights:  Mark Decker reported that 14 people 
attended the 1/20/24 Game Knight, went well, expects it to grow.  Will 
be out of town for the next one scheduled for 4/20/24, looking for 
someone to run it, set up at 3:30 pm in the PAC and then coming back 
at 6:30 pm. 
 

Free Throw Contest:  Al Kluczynski on behalf of George Bartos  
reported that 8 students participated in our Council Championship on 
1/14/24 in the PAC, all will progress to the District Championship at 
All Saints Academy (Christ the King) gym on 2/18/24 from 2:30 to 
4:30 pm.  George, Dick Peterson and himself helped out at St. Pius X 
school on 1/24-25/24, 300 students shot free throws during their  
Physical Education classes. 
 

Transportation Ministry:  Mark Decker reported that it is going well, 
has finalized all the documents.  Next step is to have a meeting with 
the committee before presenting it to Father Leo.  There are 15 drivers 
interested, will need a BMV for each driver, cost is $5. 
 

Cinnamon Roll Sale:  Chuck Slaby stated 433 cinnamon rolls were 
sold after masses on 1/20-21/24.  Received a check from John Fry for 
$XXX , will need to send him a thank you card. 
 

Fish Fry:  Frank Hare is planning a work party on 2/3/24 at 9 am in 
the PAC.  Publicity has started with the Catholic Times, a flyer on the 
Pickerington on-line web site, flyer in the Seton bulletin on 2/10/24, 
permits obtained for street corner advertising.  Has arranged to  
purchase fish from GFS and salmon from Rusty Bucket.  Contacted 
Moms Group, American Girls, Boy Scouts for their role.  A sign up 
sheet will be available at the 2/3/24 work party and then emailed to all 
members, will assume members will take their similar role. 
 

Unfinished Business:  None 
 

New Business: 
 

MOTION:  Chuck Slaby made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Family Budget to purchase candy, prizes, etc., for the Easter Egg 
Hunt on 3/30/24, 2nd by Ray Ganem, discussion and voting will occur 
at the February 7th membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend $XXX from the 
Transportation Ministry Budget to purchase 2 folders to be used for the 
Administrator and Facilitator of the program, 2nd by Dan M. Murphy, 
discussion and voting will occur at the February 7th membership meet-
ing. 
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase snacks and refreshments for future 
Exemplifications, 2nd by Joe Douglas, discussion and voting will occur 
at the February 7th membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Mark Decker made a motion to spend up to $XXX from 
the Membership Budget to purchase snacks and refreshments for future 
Game Knight with the Knights, 2nd by Joe Douglas, discussion and 
voting will occur at the February 7th membership meeting.  
 
 
 
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued on page 4) 
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MOTION:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to the Kairos Prison Ministry to provide meals to 
prisoners, 2nd by Chuck Slaby, discussion and voting will occur at the 
February 7th membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Dan M. Murphy made a motion to donate $XXX from the 
Community Budget to Fairfield County Meals on Wheels, 2nd by Fran-
cis Wilamosky, discussion and voting will occur at the February 7th 
membership meeting.  
 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to spend $XXX from the  
Capital Benefit Fund to replace the refrigerator in Hermann Hall,  
splitting the total cost 50/50 with the Parish, 2nd by Thom Laughery, 
discussion and voting will occur at the February 7th membership  
meeting. 
 

MOTION:  Frank Hare made a motion to spend up to $XXX from the 
Capital Benefit Fund to purchase/install a filtering system on wheels to 
clean the fryers, electrical wiring for the steamer, and  
modifying carts/tables in the PAC kitchen. 2nd by Ray Ganem,  
discussion and voting will occur at the February 7th membership meet-
ing. 
 

Closing Comments: 
 

Keep both Wayne Patterson who had a medical procedure today and 
Dan Carroll’s wife, Mary, who is in the hospital in your prayers. 
 

The next Business Planning Meeting will be on March 5th at 6:30 pm. 
 

Grand Knight Francis Wilamosky closed the meeting at 7:32 pm with 
a prayer.  Membership Meeting is scheduled for February 7, 2024 at  
7 pm, rosary prayed at 6:30 pm. 
 

Respectful Submitted 
 

Vince Pulles, 
Recorder 

Business Meeting Minutes (Continued from page 3) 
 

Lecturer’s Reflection 
 

Every time we recite the Nicene Creed, there is a portion that states: 
…God from God, Light from Light, true God from true God, begotten, 
not made, consubstantial with the Father… 
 

In the Gospel of John (10:30), Jesus says, “I and the Father are one.” 
And later in the same chapter (10:38), he reemphasis, “that the Father 
is in me and I am in the Father. 
 

Tonight I want to focus on “consubstantiation,” what it is, and why it 
matters.  According to Pat McClosky, OFM, consubstantial is, 
“simply one possible translation of the Latin equivalent of the Greek 
term  
homoousios (literally, “the same substance”).  This term was not  
added to the Nicene Creed; rather, it makes this the Nicene Creed.  In 
AD 325, at the Council of Nicaea, the bishops of the Catholic Church 
were invited by Emperor Constantine to gather at Nicaea in  
modern-day Turkey to address an extremely controversial issue raised 
by Arius, an Egyptian priest.  The bishops took an existing creed used 
at Baptism and inserted the term homoousios. 
 

Arius and his followers claimed that Jesus did not share the same  
substance as God the Father; the vast majority of bishops at Nicaea 
said that Jesus did. For many years,  English-speaking Catholics used 
a translation that included the phrase “of one substance with the  
Father.” Since 2012, the official text reads, “consubstantial with the 
Father.” The belief that Jesus did not share the same substance as God 
the  
Father is known as the Arian heresy. 
 

This may or may not be well known, but the Arian heresy lives on in 
modern times by way of Jehovah’s Witnesses.  In John 1:1, we read, 
“In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the 
Word was God..”  The translation of the Bible the Jehovah’s  
Witnesses use translates John 1:1 as, “…The Word was a God.”  
According to them, Jesus was a lesser god, but not the Almighty God. 
This is not meant to go deep into the Arian heresy and other heresies, 
but what is interesting is heresies tend to be Scripture based - but that 
is for another time. 
 

My brothers, every time we recite the Nicene Creed and say 
“consubstantial,” we reemphasize that Jesus was not only man, but 
divine, of the same substance as God the Father.  This is not a  
teaching the early Church made up because it sounded good - they 
taught it because it is true.  The early Creeds are one connection with 
the early Church and we recite the words they recited.  In fact, the 
Creeds are the earliest way the faith was taught and promulgated; the 
Creeds are a unifier of our beliefs.  The words recited in the Creeds 
are not just words to mindlessly recite, but are the beliefs, our beliefs, 
that our many brothers and sisters in Christ were (and are) martyred 
for - do not pay lip service to these words we recite. 

 

Steven Blevins 
Lecturer 

SUPER DELUXE 
PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

 

2024 
11 February 2023 

Financial Secretary 

 

Please note that it is 2024 dues time.  Our dues request will remain the 
same at $30.  There is also a voluntary donation that can be made for 
our Gimme $5 program (to benefit those with developmental  
disabilities). 
 

If possible, please go to this online site http://www.kofc11187.com/ 
(and click on the Pay Dues button) to pay and save our Council the 
expenses of mailing you a statement.  Please stay on the “Give Now” 
tab and have your membership number handy when completing the 
form. 
 

Otherwise, statements will be mailed beginning 12/15/23.  For those 
who have paid their 2024 dues, your membership card will be mailed 
starting 1/15/24.  Priests and Honorary Life members (age 70+ and 25 
years of continuous service) do not have to pay dues.  Honorary  
members (age 65-69 and 25 years of continuous service) dues are $10. 
 

Frank Hare 
Financial Secretary 

http://www.kofc11187.com/
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2023/2024 Council 11187/Assembly 2900 Calendar (Approved) 
        

July  August  September 

01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Membership Meeting - 7:00  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

02 Knight's Mass  05 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  03 Knight's Mass 
12 Membership Meeting - 7:00  06 Knight's Mass  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

19 Assembly Meeting  16 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
25 Business Meeting - 6:30     20 Assembly Meeting 
    School Starts    

04 Independence Day     04 Labor Day 

   07-12 Festival Final Prep  15 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

   11-13 Seton Festival    

   13 Car Show  16-17 Cinnamon Roll Sales 

   27 Seton Open    
        

October  November  December 

01 Knight's Mass  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

03 Business Meeting - 6:30  05 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 

07 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

08 30th Anniversary Mass  15 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

11 Membership Meeting - 7:00       

18 Assembly Meeting  -  PAC  11 Veterans Day  24 Christmas Eve 

31 Business Meeting - 6:30  23 Thanksgiving  31 New Year's Eve 

        

09 Columbus Day  12 2nd Pancake Breakfast  25 Christmas Day 

12 Council Anniversary     30  Consecration of Holy Family 

        

08 1st Pancake Breakfast     10 3rd Pancake Breakfast (Santa) 

21-22 Cinnamon Roll Sales       

28 Family Fun Festival       

        

January 2024  February  March 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 
06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  04 Knight's Mass  03 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  07 Membership Meeting - 7:00  05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  21 Assembly Meeting  13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     20 Assembly Meeting 

30 Business Meeting - 6:30  14 Valentine's Day    

   19 President's Day  17 St Patrick’s Day 

01 New Year's Day       
15 MLK Birthday  14 Ash Wednesday  24 Palm Sunday 

20 Game “Knight” w/the Knights     24-30 Holy Week 

   11 5th Pancake Breakfast  31 Easter 

   16 1st Fish Fry    
14 4th Pancake Breakfast  23 2nd Fish Fry  01 3rd Fish Fry 

21 Cinnamon Roll Sales     08 4th Fish Fry 

      15 5th Fish Fry 

      16 St. Patty's Party 

      22 6th Fish Fry 

      30 Easter Egg Hunt 

        

April  May   June 

02 Business Meeting - 6:30  04 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  01 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

06 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM  05 Knight's Mass  02 Knight's Mass 
07 Knight's Mass  08 Membership Meeting - 7:00  04 Business Meeting - 6:30 

10 Membership Meeting - 7:00  15 Assembly Meeting  12 Membership Meeting - 7:00 
17 Assembly Meeting     19 Assembly Meeting 
30 Business Meeting - 6:30  12 Mother's Day    

   27 Memorial Day  14 Flag Day 

15 Tax Day     16 Father's Day 

20 Game “Knight” w/the Knights  18 Wives’ Appreciation Dinner  17 Game “Knight” w/the Knights 

      19 Juneteenth 

13-14 Cinnamon Roll Sales   (HH)    
27 Blue Coats Dinner (PAC)       
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Prayer Corner 
Mike Welling, Maureen Patterson, Joie Patterson, Declan Patterson, Jeff Samborsky, Gene Ebert, Franzisca Christian, Jean 
Eichas, Tricia Bliss, Sandra Blamer, Richard Douglas, Kim Mason, Lexie Hilbert, Nick Maul, John & Mary Margaret  
Adjoran, Diane Glhepr, Chuck Graysbro, Diane Dinkin, Sarah Rigsby, Lou Silverman, Margaret LaRose, and  
Fr. Sunder.  Country of Israel.  All the priests and religious, our military, and first responders. 

Comments or Articles  

Jesus Garcia 

Phone:  (6**) 577-9016 

Email:  jvlag3@charter.net 

Join Us Prospect Card 

February 2024 

03 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

04 Knight's Mass 

07 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

21 Assembly Meeting 

  

14 Valentine's Day 

19 President's Day 

  

14 Ash Wednesday 

  

11 5th Pancake Breakfast 

16 1st Fish Fry 

23 2nd Fish Fry 

  

  

  

  

March 2024 

02 Rosary EC - 8:00 AM 

03 Knight's Mass 

05 Business Meeting - 6:30 

13 Membership Meeting - 7:00 

20 Assembly Meeting 

  

17 St Patrick’s Day 

  

24 Palm Sunday 

24-30 Holy Week 

31 Easter 

  

01 3rd Fish Fry 

08 4th Fish Fry 

15 5th Fish Fry 

16 St. Patty's Party 

22 6th Fish Fry 

30 Easter Egg Hunt 

2023/24 Council Officers 

Chaplain  (chaplain@kofc11187.com) 

Fr. Leo Connolly (6**) 833-0482 

Grand Knight  (grandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Francis Wilamosky (6**) 561-1961 

Deputy Grand Knight  (deputygrandknight@kofc11187.com) 

Charles Slaby (6**) 381-5006 

Chancellor  (chancellor@kofc11187.com) 

Raymond Ganem (6**) 214-8037 

Advocate  ( advocate@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Financial Secretary  (financialsecretary@kofc11187.com) 

Frank Hare, PGK (7**) 964-3580 

Treasurer  (treasurer@kofc11187.com) 

DJ Murphy (6**) 551-6185 

Recorder  (recorder@kofc11187.com) 

Vince Pulles  (6**) 321-4395  

Warden  (warden@kofc11187.com) 

Werner Christian (6**) 619-2344 

Inside Guard  (guards@kofc11187.com) 

Joseph Douglas (6**) 306-2159 

Outside Guard 

Kelly Sabelhaus (8*1*2) 346-9616 

3 Year Trustee  (trustees@kofc11187.com) 

Thom Laughery, PFN (6**) 837-3623 

2 Year Trustee  

Jesus Garcia, PGK, PFN (6**) 256-9809 

1 Year Trustee 

Wayne Patterson, PGK, PFN (6**) 833-0980 

Lecturer  (lecturer@kofc11187.com) 

Steve Blevins (6**) 307-9901 

Membership  (membership@kofc11187.com) 

Mark Decker (6**) 204-7701 

Publicity  (publicrelations@kofc11187.com) 

Mitchell Grogg (8*1*2)-604-0209 

Technical Director  (technicaldirector@kofc11187.com) 

Timothy Lee (2*7*0) 978-0157 

District Deputy 

Jeff Fisher                        (oehn@aol.com)  

Field Agent 
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